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May Partners in Care 
 
The next meeting of Partners in Care will take place on Thursday 23 May from 
1:30-4:30 at the Riccall Regen Centre, Landing Ln, Riccall, York YO19 6PW. An 
invite has been sent to members of the group, please accept or contact 
sam.varo@nhs.net on 01904 551773 to confirm your attendance. Please forwad the 
invite to any colleagues interested in attending, an agenda will be circulated closer to 
the date. 
 
Dates and papers for all our 2019 meetings are available through our website. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Introducing: The Partners in Care Webpages 
 
The CCG are delighted to unveil the new and improved Partners in Care pages 
on our website. These are designed to assist care home and domiciliary 
providers in the Vale of York to stay up to date with latest developments and 
news within local healthcare, signpost to support and guidance and to find 
training and development programs relevant to both management and staff 
 
Also on the website are all the dates for Partners in Care forums within the 
coming year, as well as the minutes and resources from the forums that took 
place in year 2018-19.  There is a news section containing all the updates 
featured in the Partners in Care Weekly Bulletin within the last month, and  a 

mailto:sam.varo@nhs.net
https://www.valeofyorkccg.nhs.uk/care-homes-our-partners-in-care-1/partners-in-care-forum/


backlog of bulletins from the past year.  
 
Pages dedicated to React to Red and the Care Home Capacity Tracker have 
been established, and information on future workstreams being implemented by 
the CCG will be added to the website shortly. 
Going forward we are looking to develop the webpages further, including 
adding a section advising care providers on relevant alerts to be aware of. 
 
If you have any suggestions for topics or training that you would like adding to 
the website, please get in touch. 
 
The website can be accessed through this link 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.valeofyorkccg.nhs.uk/our-work/care-homes-our-partners-in-care-1/


 
 
 
 

    

Partners in Care Lessons Learned: Transporting Patients in Slings 

Yorkshire Ambulance Service have informed the CCG of a serious incident involving 
a patient being injured by slipping from a wheelchair whilst travelling in a hoist sling. 
One of the areas of learning identified was that the sling had contributed to the 
patient slipping from the wheelchair. The main recommendation from the report was 
that patients should no longer be transported in hoist slings, and that was to continue 
with this practice was un safe.  
 
Attached is the letter and poster that has been distributed to the care and nursing 
homes that YAS collect patients from. If there is a specific medical or clinical need 
that the patient still needs to travel in a hoist sling then a specific risk assessment at 
the point of booking can be arranged. This can take up to 72 hours to complete.     
 
 
 

 

North Yorkshire County Council: Training and Online Learning 

Please find through this link a guide to the training offered by North Yorkshire County 
Council in the period April 2019 to March 2020. These courses are targeted at adult 
social care providers operating within the local authority area. Courses available 
include moving and handling, safeguarding, depravation of liberty safeguards and 
food and nutrition. 

To book, please visit the council’s learning portal. 
 
 
 
 
 

https://learningzone.northyorks.gov.uk/lzcs/home


 
 
 
 

 
 

 
TEWV: Research and Development 
Conference 
 
Tees, Esk and Wear Valleys NHS Foundation 
Trust are hosting a conference at the Scotch 
Corner Hotel in Darlington to mark international 
clinical trials day. 
 
The event will take place on Friday 24 May and 
will have focuses on partnership working, 
engaging carers in research and embedding 
research in clinical practice. 
 
For more information please view the flyer 
through this link. 

  

 
 

Care Together, Share 
Together Newsletter 

 
The April edition of NHS 
England’s Care Together, 
Share Together newsletter 
can be accessed through 
this link. 
 
The newsletter is created by 
the independent care sector 
leads from across the North 
of England, and this month 
features updates on the care 
home capacity tracker 
featuring in the national 
news, a report into ageing 
better and how to get up and 
running with NHS Mail. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.england.nhs.uk/north/wp-content/uploads/sites/5/2019/04/care-together-share-april19-newsletter.pdf


 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Review of the National Autism Strategy 

The Department of Health and Social Care is wanting to hear from autistic people 
in England, their families carers, and those professionals and organisations 
involved in caring and supporting them. This as part of their review of the National 
Autism Strategy, which will expand the strategy to cover both children and adults. 
 
The online survey closes on Thursday 16 May. To access the survey please follow 
this link 
 

 

 
FastTrack Process Scoping: Share Your Views 

Lynda Ruddock and her colleague Chris Charters are undertaking a year’s 
secondment working with York Teaching Hospital NHS Foundation Trust and CCG 
to look at the current fast track process from beginning to end. They are looking for 
feedback from both care homes and domiciliary providers on their views and 
experiences of fast track, and any suggestions for further improvements than can 
be made. A full briefing including questions they would like to have feedback 
around is available through this link.  

If you have any queries or feedback, please contact Lynda Ruddock. 
 

 
 

https://consultations.dh.gov.uk/autism/2e4ae18d/
https://www.valeofyorkccg.nhs.uk/data/uploads/care-homes/fast-track-process-letter-to-care-agencies-care-homes.docx
mailto:Lynda.ruddock@stleonardshospice.nhs.uk


 
 

 
Care Home Capacity Tracker Update 
 

A fantastic 100% of in scope homes in the 
area are now registered and updating bed 
availability through the care home capacity 
tacker. This means great progress has been 
made to reducing unneeded ring round calls. 
Our partners in local authority and continuing 
healthcare continue to use the tracker to 
access bed availability for homes who update 
the tracker. 
 
However further work is still required, and all 
homes using are reminded to update their bed 
figures on the tracker at least weekly (even if 
that is just logging and pressing “save 
capacities” if figures have not changed). 
 
Should discharge or brokerage teams contact 
your home when the tracker has been 
updated, please remind them to use it before 
calling. 
 

Action 
To register your home, or new users please go 
to https://carehomes.necsu.nhs.uk/ or contact 
sam.varo@nhs.net and sarah.fiori@nhs.net 
 

  
 

 
 

RCN Foundation 
Professional Bursary 
Scheme  
 
The RCN Foundation 
Professional Bursary Scheme 
offers grants of up to £5,000 
per year for career 
development and CPD 
activities in the following areas: 

• Primary care nursing (up 
to £5,000) 

• Long term/chronic 
conditions (up to £5,000) 

• History of nursing 
(previously the Monica 
Baly Bursary Scheme) 
(up to £1,000) 

• Occupational Health 
Nursing in Scotland 
(previously the Mair 
Scholarship Scheme) & 
the rest of the UK (up to 
£1,000)   

 
Applicants must be able to 
detail how their course will 
improve patient care in their 
field. 
 
To be eligible for a grant  
 
the following criteria must be 
fulfilled: 
 

https://carehomes.necsu.nhs.uk/
mailto:sam.varo@nhs.net
mailto:sarah.fiori@nhs.net
http://www.rcnfoundation.org.uk/


• UK Registered Nurses 
and Midwives 

• Health care support 
workers working in the 
UK 

• Nursing Associates 
• Course start date must 

fall between 1 
September 2019 and 1 
September 2020 

 
The closing date for 
applications is 5pm on 31 May 
2019. For more details please 
follow this link. 
 

 
 

 
 
City of York Council: Adults Services Training in May 
 
City of York Council’s Workforce Development Unit offer a large number of training 
sessions relevant to the adult social care. Please find the full list of training planned 
for the May to July period. Upcoming training includes a virtual dementia tour as well 
as bitesize care of others sessions for diabetes, Huntingdon’s disease and 
Parkinson’s. 
   
To book on to these courses you will need to register for a MyLo account 
through this link 
 
For any queries please contact:  wdu@york.gov.uk 
 

http://www.rcnfoundation.org.uk/how_we_can_help/education_grants/rcn_foundation_professional_bursary_scheme
https://york.learningpool.com/
mailto:wdu@york.gov.uk


 
 

 

 
Data Security and Protection Toolkit 
WebEx’s 

 
Further to the success of the DSPT WebEx’s 
hosted in February & March, NHS England 
organised further WebEx dates for all areas in 
the North Region. We want to encourage 
people to talk about successes across the 
North Region as a whole and felt it would be 
more beneficial to open up the WebEx’s to all 
areas.  
  
There are two WebEx formats:  
  

• Full WebEx which includes a 
presentation and overview of the DSPT 
and a brief demo of the toolkit at the 
end 

• Toolkit Demo – this is a full demo of the 
toolkit covering all 16 questions 
required for Entry Level 

  
The dates are as follows and are split into the 
two different formats. To confirm your 
attendance please contact the WebEx host 
detailed below, either  Peter Adeyemo or 
Angela King 
  
FULL WEBEX TOOLKIT DEMO 
9 May, 9.30am – 
11.00am: Peter 
Adeyemo 
9 May, 1.00pm – 
2.30pm: Peter 
Adeyemo 
10 May, 9.30am – 
11.00am: Angela King 
10 May, 2.00pm – 
3.30pm: Angela King 
 

 
9 May, 10.00am – 
11.00am: Angela 
King 
10 May, 9.30am – 
10.30am: Peter 
Adeyemo 
 

 
 

 .  
 

 
 

On the Website: Training 
and Development 
 
There is much more information 
about training programmes in our 
area on the website, here are just 
some of the events taking place 
in the next month. 
 

• 14 May- T34 Syringe 
Driver Training from 1:00-
2:30 at Tang Hall Health 
Centre. 

• 6 June- Understanding 
Psychological Symptoms 
in Delirium and Dementia 
from 9:00-4:30 at 
Malmaison Hotel, Leeds. 

• 17 June- Infection 
Prevention Control Study 
Day from 8:45-4:00 at 
Harrogate Hospital 

• 18 June- Hull Sepsis 
Congress a from 8:30- 

5:00 at Bonus Arena, Hull. 
 
For more information, please visit 
our training and development 
webpage. If you know of any 

mailto:peter.adeyemo1@nhs.net
mailto:angela.king15@nhs.net
https://www.valeofyorkccg.nhs.uk/care-homes-our-partners-in-care-1/training/


courses that can be added please 
get in touch. 
 

 
 
This bulletin is produced by NHS Vale of York Clinical Commissioning Group.   
 

Do you have….. 
 

 thoughts or comments to share? 
 news that you would like to feature in the bulletin?  
 items to be discussed at the next Partners in Care Meeting?  

 
If so please contact sarah.fiori@nhs.net or sam.varo@nhs.net 
 
 

mailto:sarah.fiori@nhs.net
mailto:sam.varo@nhs.net

